

## PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Members and Friends:

We have set our goal-that of completing the church so that we can get final inspection.

At the board meeting we discussed the completion bond again, it is due again and the only way we can avoid paying the \$200.00 annual fee is to promise to complete within a year and accomplish it.

We are all anxious to complete the monument and so discussed leaving the windows clear glass until we can afford stained glass and leaving any fancy decorating until later. Some of the interior can be finished later.

If we all get together for one last big push I think we can accomplish our goal.

Last month in handing out thanks I forgot to mention our hardworking treasurer who handled all the extra details of book work that went with our antique show plus taking tickets and getting change. Thanks Eileen Janess and thanks to Chuck also for all his help.

See you all at the birthday party!

## NEW MEMBERS

We have three new members. Mrs. Virginia Chipperfield who teaches at Chatsworth Park School. Mrs. Eloise Overlin who also teaches at Chatsworth Park School joined as a life member. Mrs. Overlin has been teaching in Chatsworth for over 25 years. Mr. Nicholas Montano also joined as a life member. Mr. Montano is the owner of the Los Toros Mexican restaurant on Devonshire in Chatsworth. So please stop by and welcome them !